	MINUTES OF THE NEWTON SOLNEY ORDINARY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 12th APRIL 2019 AT NEWTON SOLNEY VILLAGE HALL


Present:-  Cllr. F. Hill (Chairman), Cllr. K. Haines and Cllr. L. Charles.                                 In attendance:- R. Parker (Clerk) and Cllr. L. Chilton 
Public Participation

Cllr. L. Chilton announced some free driver training for older locals - details available.
PART 1 – NON EXEMPT INFORMATION.

1/4/19
Apologies for absence

Received and accepted from Cllr. D. May, Cllr. J Coussins, Cllr. G. Plowman, Cllr. D. Smith, Cllr. P. Smith and Cllr. M. Stanton
2/4/19
Variation in order of business


No change deemed necessary
3/4/19
Declarations of members interest

None declared

4/4/19          Planning applications and decisions

Primavera, Trent Lane.  -  Tree work – decision pending

22 Main Street – Re-siting of vehicular access -decision pending


1 Newton Mount, Extension – no objection – decision pending


Bladon Lodge, Single storey extension – no objection - decision pending

5/4/19
To confirm the non-exempt minutes of the meeting held on 8th March 2019
Confirmation proposed by Cllr. K. Haines and seconded by Cllr. L. Charles – unanimous confirmation.
6/4/19     To determine which items of the agenda should be taken with the public excluded


No change deemed necessary
7/4/19      Outstanding Matters
The repairs to the road surface in Trent Lane had been minimal and a request for further work had already been made to Derbyshire County Council by Cllr. L. Charles and the Clerk.    The problem is likely to be brought up in the next edition of the local newsletter.   The chairman suggested that all councillors should prepare a list of potholes in the Parish for discussion at our next meeting.
The Chairman confirmed that he had checked the Risk Register and confirmed that it 

is satisfactory 
8/4/19     To receive the Clerks report
The Clerk reported that the battery to the defibrillator had ceased working and the adult pads were out of date.   These had been replaced and the defibrillator was now functioning correctly.
A letter had been received from a person developing a new website for Newton Solney and asking for permission to use some of the photos on our existing website.   The meeting confirmed there would be no objection to this and asked the Clerk to write to him giving approval.
9/4/19       To receive the Chairmans Report
Cllr. F. Hill confirmed that the footpath survey was now complete and a full report regarding damaged stiles, fingerposts etc will be forwarded to Derbyshire County Council.       Cllr. P. Smith was retiring as a district councillor and the Chairman confirmed that during his time he had proved very helpful to the parish council by giving information and advice.   The Clerk was asked to write to Cllr. P. Smith thanking him for all his help and wishing him well for the future.  
Cllr. Hill had a copy of the Village Hall statement of accounts and confirmed that it looked healthy.
Cllr.  Hill had received a communication from Derbyshire Wildlife Trust who want to arrange running/canoe races and have asked permission to use the riverbank on Saturday 31st August 2019.   After some discussion there was unanimous agreement that there would be no objection.    Cllr. F. Hill will confirm our agreement 

10/3/19
Reports by Parish Councillors

Cllr. L.Charles asked if the parishioners were aware of U3A and offered to provide information to the local newsletter
11/4/19
Posts on village green
Cllr. F. Hill confirmed that he had checked the posts on the village green pointing out that there were 12 posts either already fallen or wobbling and required renewing.  It was currently proving somewhat of an eyesore and should be attended to as soon as possible.   The cost of replacement was £40 each (£480 in total) 
The meeting was asked for approval to accept the quotation.   Proposed by Cllr. K. Haines and seconded by Cllr. L. Charles.   Unanimous acceptance.

Cllr. L. Chilton asked if this should be the responsibility of Highways and offered to make enquiries on behalf of the Parish Council.     
12/4/19
Common land security
A quotation for the barrier had now been received amounting to £2773.96 plus VAT of £554.79 totalling £3328. 75     The Clerk advised that he would be applying for a grant and moving the project forward.
13/4/19
Trim Trail (fitness equipment)
As there was little enthusiasm to the proposed trim trail there was no point in asking for an additional grant.    We had already received £2000 in grant money the Chairman was investigating the purchase of a single piece of fitness equipment that could be used by our parishioners.    He was expecting further information that could be discussed at a future meeting.

14/4/19
Parish Council elections 
The Chairman announced that Cllr. J.Coussins was leaving the parish and therefore he could no longer be a Parish Councillor..  The councillors thanked him for his involvement with the Parish Council and wished him well for the future.    The remaining six councillors were prepared to continue there being a vacancy for one new councillor.
Cllr. K. Haines has been nominated as a district councillor but confirmed that she was 

also happy to continue as a Newton Solney Parish Councillor
15/4/19
Finance

S137 Applications have been received:-

Derbyshire Children’s Holiday Centre – Childrens holiday in Skegness Proposed by Cllr. K. Haines and seconded by Cllr. L. Charles that £50 should be donated.-  Unanimous 

Derbyshire ACF – Army cadets trip to Cyprus – application declined

Cheques requiring approval and signature.  Payments approved – Proposed by Cllr
 K.Haines. and seconded by Cllr. L. Charles

R. Parker

      -     
Allowable expenses

£19.50


R. Parker


 
 Mow grass of play area

£120


R. Parker


  
Defib. battery and pads

£393.60


R. Parker


  
Repair sign



£45


Derbys. Childrens 


Holiday Centre


£50









PART  2 – EXEMPT ITEMS 

None
The meeting closed at 8.45pm
16/4/19

Date and time of next meeting – Friday 10 May 2019 in the Village Hall at 7.30pm to be preceded by the Annual Parish Meeting at 7.00pm. All are welcome.
